Information @ Church

Deacon of the Month Orv Kamphuis Elder of the Month Joanne Marchionda

Session Highlights

Session met for the first time with Reverend Matt Sauer as moderator. Pastor Matt is the pastor at First Presbyterian Church in Manitowoc and has offered to lead our Session meetings for the next six months. Hopefully, we will have our own pastor by then but in the meantime, we are appreciative of Pastor Matt's leadership during this time.

Session heard a report that the church staff is considering moving to a weekly newsletter rather than a monthly one. A weekly message is already being sent out. It would become more substantive. Church staff is continuing to work on this.

The Worship Team is considering holding more outdoor worship services over the summer, possibly monthly. Session is looking forward to that. Session also authorized the Worship Team to explore the cost of replacing the electronic drums in the sanctuary.

Session approved resuming blood drives in the church building. The Serving Team will work with the Blood Center of Wisconsin on this.

A plan for some upgrades to the church and the church property was presented by the Operations Team and approved by Session. The plan includes carpeting and countertop replacements in the education wing and landscaping updates. The work will be funded by designated dollars in the Memorial Fund.

Looking ahead at future property projects, the Operations Team is assessing how to move forward with replacement of the blacktop around the church. The current blacktop was installed when the church was built 25 years ago and needs replacement. Estimates to replace the blacktop are approximately \$130,000. It would cost more if we broke the work up into smaller chunks and spread it out over time. Session expects to hear more on this next month.

The next regular Session meeting is June 19. Please keep Session in your prayers. They are a hard-working group.

Prayerfully submitted, Dave Erickson Clerk of Session

June 4 - Graduation Sunday

Please join us as we celebrate our 2023 Graduates and Scholarship Recipients during the 9:00am in-person Worship Service this Sunday, June 4th.

The Scholarship Committee is proud to announce the recipients of the First Presbyterian Church Scholarships (made available by generous donations):

Will Braatz

- •David Frisque Memorial Scholarship
- •Jeffrey L. Merrill Memorial Scholarship

Alex Zander

- Barbara and Bowe LeFevre
- Margaret Memorial Scholarship

Respectively submitted, FPC Scholarship Committee Laurie Christie, Mary Bacon, Ruth Holstein, Larry Merrill, and Jolene Schry.

June 4 - Communion

The Lord's Supper is a sacrament of continuous growth, sustenance and new life. Join us for communion, this Sunday.

You can read more about Presbyterian Communion <u>here</u>.

June 8 - Ruby's Pantry



- Food distribution will take place at GRACE CHRISTIAN CHURCH. Please enter on the EAST side. Park on the South side of the building.
- Online registration is available <u>here</u>. Please arrive at your appointed time.
- All guests must enter the building to register and receive their pick-up number.
- Further instructions will be available, once guests have registered.
- Two food shares are allowed, per vehicle.
- Trunk must be empty
- Food will be loaded into trunks by our volunteers
- Do not bring boxes, bags, etc. for food

Where Grace Christian

When Iune 8

Open 4:30-6:00pm

Donation \$25.00 Cash Only

June 14 - Women in Faith

Women in Faith are meeting on June 14, at 5:30pm.

Join us for a light supper and wonderful fellowship.

After dinner, we'll work on sewing projects for those who are undergoing medical treatment.

Everyone is welcome.

June 16 - Cribbage

Join us for Cribbage on June 16. We meet in Fellowship Hall at 7:00pm.

If you don't know how to play, we'll teach you!

Fun, friendship and fellowship - now that's a winning hand!

June 18- Outdoor Worship

Mark your calendars!

We will enjoy worship outside in the pavilion.

More details will be available, soon.



Summer Noon Organ Recital Series 2023

All recitals take place at 12:15pm. A free-will offering will be taken.

Organist	Date	Place
Fr. Tom Lijewski Wendy Pelletier	June 15	St. Mary's Catholic Church 699 Milwaukee Ave. Lomira
Brent Nolte	June 22	St. Patrick's Concert Hall 39 E. Follet St. Fond du Lac
Fr. Tom Lijewski Wendy Pelletier	June 29	Shepherd of the Hills W1562 County Rd. B Eden
Kenneth Hill	July 13	St. Patrick's Concert Hall 39 E. Follet St. Fond du Lac
Kris Bartelt	July 27	First Presbyterian Church 1225 Fourth St. Fond du Lac
Libby Reinbold	August 3	Salem Methodist Church 120 Sheboygan St. Fond du Lac
Arpad Muranyi	August 10	St. Patrick's Concert Hall 39 E. Follet St. Fond du Lac
Kris Bartelt Georgene Antos Jill Soldner	August 17	St. Mary's Catholic Church 699 Milwaukee Ave. Lomira
Kenneth Hill	August 24	Hope Lutheran Church 260 Vincent St. Fond du Lac

Fond du Lac Area Organists Association

For more information, please visit our website **fdlareaorganists.com**, follow us on Facebook, or contact:

Ken Hillkenhill0333@gmail.com920.539.3977Kris Barteltkbartelt@fdlpresbyterian.org920.238.5330Pam Lanepslane20@gmail.com920.979.9361